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The Honourable Scott Einerson MP

Minister for Transport and Main Roads

Our ref: PET 13134

Your ref: 10.4 Petitions

8 DEC 2014

Mr Neil Laurie
The Clerk of the Parliament
Parliament House

George Street
Brisbane Qld 4000
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I refer to a petition numbers 2312-, 4 and 2342-14 lodged with the Legislative Assembly on
25 November 2014 abouttraffic congestion on Riverway Drive, Thuringowa.

The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR)is aware of increasing traffic
congestion during peak periods on Riverway Drive. As part of the department's ongoing
network planning process, TMR is currently looking at options to duplicate the section of
Riverway Drive between Gollogly Lane and Allambie Lane.

TMR currently has funding in its 2014-, 5 program to review the planning forthis duplication.
This involves reviewing and updating an existing Business Case from 2010 in order to
facilitate delivery of this project at a reduced cost. There is, however, no funding currently in
place for construction.

Yours sincerely

Level 15 Capital Hill Building
85 George Street Brisbane 4000
GPO Box 2644 Brisbane

Queensland 4001 Australia
Telephone+617 3237 Mt.
Facsimile +61 7 3224 2493

Emailtmr@ministerial. qld. gov. au
Website WWW. tmr. qld. gov

Scott Einerson MP

I
Minister for Transport and Main Roads


